	The Honorable Dave Camp
341 Cannon House Office Building

Washington, DC 20515


	The Honorable Fred Upton

2183 Rayburn House Office Building

Washington, D.C. 20515


	CC:

The Honorable Carl Levin

Russell Senate Office Building

Washington, DC 20510
	The Honorable Debbie Stabenow

133 Hart Senate Office Building

Washington, DC 20510


Date

Dear Congressmen Camp and Upton:
We, the rural hospitals and providers of Michigan, are writing to express the importance of the rural health care safety net. Rural hospitals give patients access to care and create jobs in rural Michigan.

Rural Americans, per capita, are older, poorer and sicker than their urban counterparts. Rural hospitals are vital access points for rural residents and seniors to get quality and affordable health care. These facilities care for 16.4% of America’s Medicare patients, yet only account for 12.4% of the total Medicare hospital expenditures.* Rural hospitals also provide jobs, growth and stability to the struggling rural economy. 
The 36 Critical Access Hospitals (CAHs) in Michigan are known for providing high quality health care at a low cost to the Medicare program; but reductions or eliminations of the these crucial payments, as proposed by certain Members of Congress and submitted to the Joint Select Committee, will be devastating to rural hospitals in Michigan and facilities will close. Forty-four percent of Michigan CAHs operate with a negative net profit margin in 2009 and this number continues to grow. A 5 percent reimbursement cut to these facilities, for example, will produce a negative $24.5 million impact to the local rural economies they serve.
Hospital closures will devastate the rural economy of Michigan. The rural hospitals in Michigan provide millions in wages, salaries and benefits. A rural hospital is usually the first of second largest employer in community, and sustains an average of 107 jobs in its rural community. When a rural hospital closes its doors, it can mean a 20 percent loss of revenue in the local rural economy, a drop in per capita income and an increase in local unemployment. 

Congress itself created the special payment structures for rural hospitals to stop the flood of hospitals closures. During the 1980s and early 1990s, hundreds of rural hospitals closed and rural Americans lost access to health care. During that time, our hospitals struggled to maintain financial stability in the urban-centric Medicare Prospective Payment System which penalized our facility because of our small size and unpredictable patient mix. In response, in 1997 Congress created the CAH designation. This designation was designed to prevent small, rural hospital closures by allowing CMS to pay CAHs for inpatient and outpatient services on the basis of reasonable costs. Other rural hospitals’ payments, such as those for Sole Community Hospital (SCH) and Medicare Dependant Hospital (MDH) designations were created by congress for similar reasons. 

On behalf of the rural hospitals in Michigan, we ask that you strongly make your support for rural hospitals be known to all members of the Joint Select Committee. 

Sincerely, 

Your name 
Your hospital

Address 
*Figures are adjusted for case complexity to reflect net patient days. 
